
 
 

 
Council on Nominations 

Conference Call 
March 23, 2018 

12:00 p.m. 
 

Minutes 
 

The Council on Nominations met by conference call on Friday, March 23, 2018.  Present 
were Drs. Richard F. Andolina, Chairman; David M. Shipper, New York County; Philip 
Buccigrossi, Jr., Second District; Reed Ference, Third District; Mark A. Bauman, Fourth 
District; William H. Karp, Fifth District; Mario A. Silvestri, Sixth District; Jay Skolnick, 
Seventh District; Michael J. Marrone, Eighth District; Stuart H. Coleton, Ninth District; 
Fabiola Milord, Nassau County; Robert L. Shpuntoff, Queens County; Kevin A. Henner, 
Suffolk County;  Robert Margolin, Bronx County; and Ms. Patricia J. Marcucia, 
Administrator.  
 
Dr. Andolina began the meeting at 12:05 p.m. 
 
Dr. Brendan P. Dowd (8) was advanced to the office of President. 
 
Dr. Payam Goudarzi (6) was nominated for the office of President Elect.  A vote was 
taken and the Council unanimously nominated Dr. Goudarzi. 
 
Dr. Craig S. Ratner (2) was nominated for the office of Vice President.  A vote was taken 
and the Council unanimously nominated Dr. Ratner. 
 
There were two candidates for the position of Treasurer.  Each gave a brief presentation 
by telephone.  After all presentations were given, an in depth discussion took place 
among the Council.   
 
The Council voted by closed ballot, with the intention of sending one nomination for the 
position of Treasurer to the House for its consideration.  The Council voted to send the 
name of Dr. Frederick W. Wetzel (4), the candidate with the majority of votes, as its 
nominee for Treasurer.   
 
The component that should submit a nominee to the Council on Nominations for the 
office of Vice President in 2019 is the Suffolk County Dental Society. 
 
There being no further business, Dr. Andolina adjourned the meeting at 12:40 p.m. 


